		March 18, 2024






		Dear Colleagues,

We wanted to provide an update on campus safety measures implemented since February 20 (see Web link to past messages). To address safety concerns, we have stationed additional MIB personnel (Members in Black) in three locations: Softball/Baseball complexes, Parking lot F, and the parking structure. We are happy to report that during the three weeks from Tuesday, February 20th – Friday, March 8th, there were NO reported safety issues from the unhoused population or high school students. 

On March 8th, CRC’s safety partners (members of the Valley High School leadership team, Sacramento Police Department, Sacramento County Sheriff’s Office, Regional Transit Police Services and Members in Black) received information that there would be a planned altercation at the Bruceville light rail station. It was reported to occur after early dismissal prior to EGUSD’s Spring Break where several buses carrying youth from multiple EGUSD high schools were expected to converge at the RT transit hub. To ensure everyone’s safety, CRC’s safety partners assembled at the station to prevent any altercation. Due to their presence, no altercation took place despite the convergence of several youth at the light rail station. It should be noted, that at the same time this was occurring, regular CRC campus patrols were occurring in the library, the Arts, Media & Entertainment (AME) area, and the Center Parkway side of campus.  

The LRPD will continue to monitor the library and AME areas for any individual(s) choosing to act in a disruptive manner that hinders the learning environment of CRC. While the special MIB patrols mentioned earlier have ended, the LRPD will continue to deploy a larger number of personnel (campus patrol, college safety officers, sworn officers) to maintain the safety of the college. 

Much gratitude and appreciation for all our safety partners vigilance – especially our LRPD colleagues stationed here at CRC.

Remember, if you See Something, Say Something.  Call LRPD right away (916-558-2221, press “0”) if you see something that concerns you or if you have been a victim of a crime on campus. LRPD depends on us to inform them when something doesn't seem right. Your prompt reporting can make a significant difference in preventing crime and maintain a safe environment for everyone.

Please note, past Spring 2024 Safety Messages are available for review. Contact us if you have any questions 

We all have a responsibility to ensure the safety of our college community, and we are asking each of you to support in this effort. Get involved. If you have questions about overall safety, attend the CRC Health & Safety Committee meetings – the next one is scheduled for TODAY, Monday, March 18th @1pm.

Please continue to share any improvements you think will help make everyone feel safer while on campus with Chris Raines or Captain Mora.






